
From: Joey Balistreri
To: Kevin McDonnell; Karen Nau; Quint, Frank; Janice Cader-Thompson; DeCarli, Alex; Barnacle, Brian; John Shribbs
Cc: Irv Piotrkowski; -- City Clerk; Brian Oh; Andrew Trippel
Subject: Ltr. to City Council Re: General Plan Mtg. 3/3/25
Date: Thursday, February 20, 2025 10:06:00 AM
Attachments: Ltr. to City Council 2.20.25.pdf

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
Dear Mayor McDonnell, Vice Mayor Nau & Council Members,

Please see attached Mr. Piotrkowski’s letter of this date.  Please confirm receipt of this email
and its attachment.  Thank you.

Very truly yours,
Joey Balistreri (she/her)
Legal Assistant to Irv Piotrkowski
Law Offices of Irv Piotrkowski
35 Fifth Street
Petaluma CA 94952
707.778.1551 (p) ext. 107
707.778.7573 (f)
joey@ipiolaw.com

C O N F I D E N T I A L I T Y :    T h e  I n f o r m a t i o n  C o n t a i n e d  I n  T h i s  E m a i l  M e s s a g e  O r  A t t a c h e d
F i l e  I s  I n t e n d e d  O n l y  F o r  T h e  P e r s o n a l  A n d  C o n f i d e n t i a l  U s e  O f  T h e  D e s i g n a t e d
R e c i p i e n t ( s )  N a m e d  A b o v e .    T h i s  M e s s a g e  M a y  B e  A n  A t t o r n e y - C l i e n t  C o m m u n i c a t i o n
A n d ,  A s  S u c h ,  I s  P r i v i l e g e d  A n d  C o n f i d e n t i a l .    I f  T h e  R e a d e r  O f  T h i s  M e s s a g e  I s  N o t
T h e  I n t e n d e d  R e c i p i e n t  O r  A n  A g e n t  R e s p o n s i b l e  F o r  D e l i v e r i n g  I t  T o  T h e  I n t e n d e d
R e c i p i e n t ,  Y o u  A r e  H e r e b y  N o t i f i e d  T h a t  Y o u  H a v e  R e c e i v e d  T h i s  D o c u m e n t  I n  E r r o r ,
A n d  T h a t  A n y  R e v i e w ,  D i s s e m i n a t i o n ,  D i s t r i b u t i o n  O r  C o p y i n g  O f  T h i s  M e s s a g e  I s
S t r i c t l y  P r o h i b i t e d .    I f  Y o u  H a v e  R e c e i v e d  T h i s  C o m m u n i c a t i o n  I n  E r r o r ,  P l e a s e
N o t i f y  U s  I m m e d i a t e l y .

















From: Nickola F
To: -- City Clerk
Subject: Land Use comments, City Council Meeting - March 3 - thanks for sending it on.
Date: Sunday, March 2, 2025 3:43:18 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
To: Petaluma City Council, Mayor, City Manager, and City Staff

My name is Nickola Frye. I am the Chair of the Senior Advisory Committee, a Planning
Commissioner, and a Board Member of Rebuilding Together.

I have attended most of the GPAC meetings these last eighteen months, and I have volunteered
to be part of the public information events regarding land use, and other aspects for the proposed
General Plan. I am also a staunch supporter of creating housing for Petaluma, and believe it is by
far our number one issue.

While all of this is true, I have serious concerns regarding the Land Use Policy Framework. It
seems to me that many aspects of this framework are exceedingly beneficial to developers,
allowing them to create 5, 6, 7, and possibly 8 story structures for housing. This process of
building taller and taller, while cramming excessive “housing” units into a building disregards the
actual needs of humans.

Our current building ordinances have resulted, over the last five or more years, in the construction
of large buildings that are devoid of any semblance of architecture, are overly expensive to
purchase or rent, and lack any sense of proportions that they are designed for people.

Many towns, cities, and counties are revising and revisiting their land use policies to better
incentivise a different utilization for land. Some of the newer change happening statewide are:

Simplifying the housing permitting and development process, over the counter permits
Allowing for development using prefab housing construction
Prioritizing affordable housing development on public land, by utilizing land trusts
Creating financial and development incentives that promote the creation of affordable
housing, like tax benefits and no fee permits
Eliminating exclusionary zoning codes that restrict multi-family use
Legalizing multiple accessory dwelling units (ADUs) units per lot
Removing minimum lot-size requirement ordinances
Revising minimum building size and floor area ratio requirements
Eliminating parking requirements for new residential construction projects
Revising building codes that restrict low-cost rental housing development

While I recognize that Petaluma is working toward many of these changes, I believe that the Land
Use Framework does not do enough to define and incentivise these so that developers will
recognize the benefits of moving forward to creating housing that meets the needs of real
humans, like seniors who wish to downsize, and couples and families that wish to get into the
housing market.

We need to move away from land use policies that encourage tall multi-story development and
into land use policies that encourage housing developments designed for real people.



Thank you.



 

Friendsofthepetalumariver.org 
260H North Water Street, Petaluma, CA 94952 

March 3, 2025 

 

 

 

Petaluma City Council 

11 English Street 

Petaluma, CA  94952 

 

RE: Land Use Designation Changes 

 

Dear Members of the City Council: 

 

This letter is submitted by the Friend's of the Petaluma River (FOPR), in response to the proposed 

updates to existing Land Use Designations as part of the General Plan Update. In particular, Friends 

would like to comment on the area called the Upstream River-Adjacent and Outlet sections of the plan 

which lists two alternatives for future de-intensification of the area. Our organization is writing to 

strongly recommend that the Council move to de-intensify the entire area for future use as a park and 

open space to benefit community recreation and transportation as well as mitigate flooding risks. 

 

FOPR was founded in 2005 to “promote appreciation of the Petaluma River and protect the vitality of its 

natural resources.” Accordingly, our work has centered around four goals: Access, Celebration, 

Conservation and Education. It is with these goals in mind that we reach out to the Council. Today our 

community has an unprecedented opportunity to shape the future of Petaluma for the better. An open 

space park or ‘Greenway’ in this area will realize many aspects of the City’s River Access and 

Enhancement Plan – open space, habitat/riparian preservation, trails, parks, and recreational amenities, 

while also providing much-needed flood retention and protection to existing neighborhoods. 

 

In 2011 the City of Petaluma embarked on an update to the 1998 Petaluma River Access and 

Enhancement Plan. The Plan begins with this statement: Petaluma is a river town.  The Petaluma River is 

its life.  The Plan, it notes, will be used by policy-makers, property owners, and interested citizens to 

guide the metamorphosis of the river into the central feature of Petaluma. The Plan then outlines several 

“principal components,” that are directly aligned with FOPR’s commitment to preservation and access to 

the River, and the recommendations of the General Plan Advisory Committee that include: 

 

• Restoration and preservation of the natural resources,  

• A pedestrian walkway and bike trail for the entire length of the river within the city limits, and  

• Protection of water quality and flood mitigation 

•  

As FOPR continues to help foster a community commitment to the River, our organization is eager to 

work with the City of Petaluma to realize our common goals and to ensure the wellbeing of the River for 

generations to come.  In closing FOPR would like to ask that the City ensure that flooding, community 

access, and the protection of River habitat are of the utmost importance when designating land uses for 

the Upstream River-Adjacent and Outlet segments.   

 

Sincerely, 

Friends of the Petaluma River 

 



Dear Mayor, Councilmembers & City Staff, 
 
Thank you for preparing the land use designation information, including the 
well-organized land use designation Briefing Book. 
 
The Outlets (Page 17 of the Briefing Book): I strongly recommend option #2 to 
establish an arts center.  
 
If we can capitalize on a reuse strategy for this large array of retail buildings while being 
mindful of portions of this property subject to flooding, this would be a very efficient path 
forward and open up a lot of new opportunities for arts and small business innovation. I 
recommend the city consider leaning in further by designating this area an Arts District 
and ensure that the land use designation for maker/microbusiness land use designation 
incorporates the needs of visual and performing artists, along with micro services such 
as food trucks, tasting rooms, etc. Seeing a tree and sculpture-lined path heading to this 
district along the river would be fantastic, too.  
 
Downtown (Page 28 of the Briefing Book): I agree with the GPAC recommendation 
for a modified version of Alternative #2. 
 
This option stays more in line with the public’s desire for moderate transformation in this 
area while encouraging more productive use of select parcels that most need attention. 
The expanded overlay area is strategic to places where we should promote productive 
use while leaving large portions of our historic downtown out of the boundaries. This 
would be a strong play to encourage more business and generate revenues we could 
use to help maintain and improve our historic buildings so that they remain in terrific 
shape for years to come.  
 
East Washington (Page 69 of the Briefing Book) - possible error.  
 
The Alternative #2 GPAC recommendation indicates Alternative #3 exists, but it is not 
shown in this Briefing Book. Is Alternative #3 an omission, or was citing that option a 
mistake and never existed?  
 
Thank you, 
 
Eric Leland 
Petaluma CA 
 
 



 
 

March 3, 2025 
 
Dear Petaluma City Council, 
 
On behalf of the Petaluma River Park Foundation, I offer these comments for the City Council 
Meeting on Monday, March 3, 2025, on Agenda Item 4: Presentation and Discussion of Areas 
of Change, Land Use Designations, and Land Use Alternatives. 
 
The Foundation was pleased to read the staff report prepared for this meeting and to see 
how the River Park development is incorporated into the broader strategy for the 
transformation of this critical area of our city. Overall, the proposed Land Use changes align 
with the goals of the River Park Foundation to realize a new central park and adjacent 
community. 
 
Given that the development process is not complete, we request a couple of adjustments to 
the proposed Land Use designation changes to ensure that maximum creativity can be 
applied to the final development scheme. 
 

●​ The proposed Maker/Microbusiness designation for the western portion of the site 
will prove limiting for the development of affordable housing on the site. Many 
affordable housing funding mechanisms, including tax credits through the 
California Tax Credit Allocation Committee (CTCAC), prioritize funding for projects 
within a half-mile of transit. The western portion of the site is just within that half-mile 
boundary, and would be a priority area for developers pursuing affordable housing 
funding. Designating this portion of the site as Maker/Microbusiness would limit the 
overall potential of the site to acquire affordable housing funding. 

 
●​ We support the recommendation that Stepdown Mixed Use allows Live/Work. We 

suggest that this accommodation will enable the maker and microbusiness uses. 
 

●​ The staff report notes: “The GPAC recommended a fusion of Alternative 2 and 
Alternative 3 to allow up to four stories of mixed use closer to the Petaluma River and 
stepping up to five stories as development is set back from the River.” We concur with 
the GPAC’s recommendation that the site can accommodate higher density 
stepped back from the River. 

○​ The Stepdown Mixed Use (SD-MU) designation outlined in Attachment 1 - Land 
Use Designation Chart caps max height at four stories and 50 feet. We 
suggest that the site could accommodate 5-6 stories further away from the 
River, maximizing economies of construction types, including all wood 
framing and wood framing over concrete podium. This additional height could 
include provisions for preserving key view sheds of the nearby mountains. 

 



 
 

○​ Further, we suggest that the northern edge of the site abutting City-owned 
property should not be required to step down to three stories as currently 
drawn. 

○​ See attached for our recommendation regarding the stepdown requirement. 
 

●​ In our experience, maximum building flexibility at the ground floor promotes a vibrant 
public realm and ensures that a variety of uses – including nonprofit programs, 
community uses, and live/work – can continue to activate the ground floor as the 
economics of those spaces change. 

 
I would appreciate the opportunity to discuss the proposed changes in further detail. Thank 
you for considering the Foundation's perspective and for the continued partnership of the 
City's leadership and staff. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Seair Lorentz 
Executive Director 
Petaluma River Park Foundation 
  

 
 

 



Page 41

RIVER PARK











Page 46

RIVER PARK: RECOMMENDATION

Examples of Allowed Development

4-story mixed use (residential over active use) 
with 3-story stepdown 3-story townhouses

1 to 4-story maker / artisan & craft-making / commercial / 
light industrial



From: Susan K
To: -- City Clerk
Subject: Agenda Item 4 - City Council meeting 03/03/2025
Date: Monday, March 3, 2025 3:31:27 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
For the Mayor and members of the City Council,

I'd like to note a few references to the Natural Environment in the Land Use Review
documents you will be reviewing this evening.

Attachment 1 - Lane Use Designation Chart

Public Designations

Open Space (OSP), described as
"unimproved sites devoted to the preservation of natural and cultural resources,
outdoor recreation, or public health and safety."

Attachment 2: "Briefing Book"
   Preserve and Protect...surrounding open space and riparian open space to support
ecological function.

Evolve
  (all housing related)
Enhance
  (all about transportation and a reference to "complete neighborhoods"

Preserve Petaluma's unique identity...and surrounding open spaces.

Expand open space.

Create complete neighborhoods...

Reduce Future Development
  
...increase open space and river access upstream...

Comment:  Early in the GPAC meetings process. Environment and Equity were
determined to be the two most important topics through which all other discussions
would occur.  Clearly, that has not occurred.  The inability to view GPAC meetings
held at Lucchesi Community Center, which are not broadcast live or recorded for later
viewing, has been a challenge for many of us in the community unable to attend the
evening meeting in person.  A reconvened Work Group on the Environment and
Open Space, led by GPAC member Bill Rinehart, was disrupted by criticisms and a
demand the discussion move to parks.  



The references to open space in the document(s) before you are general references
without much meaning.  "Preserve and protect surrounding open space and riparian
open space to preserve ecological function" is a statement written by a planner.  This
is like word salad.  What does this even mean?  Riparian corridors would be an
appropriate reference to preserve either side of a creek, stream or the river. 
Surrounding open space is too genral at this point and does not document nor clarify
the habitat types on LAND in Petaluma, not just surrounding open spaces, nor how
species reside on, migrate to, and terrestrially move through and over land.  This
should have all been identified and documented by now.  The species lists are
available for some aras of Petaluma.  The West Petaluma area has been completely
ignored.  The most impotant open space acquisition and conservation of the last 20
years, Paula Lane, is in ruins because of the uninformed and poor judgment of the
City of Petaluma Management and staff.  Barbed wire fencing, an atrocious and
inappropriate installation, with a wish by City staff to place domestic animals on-site to
graze is also contraindicated, explained to the Open Space District staff, with strong
objections to the City's ignorance about why the Paula Lane land was acquired and
conserved and the absolutely critical importance of conservation and honoring
Conservation Easement terms.  Petaluma has several land areas that are open
grassland and do not need tree planting.  The special status mammal for whom the
Paula Lane OPEN SPACE land was acquired and conserved, with protected habitat,
now destroyed and in ruins, also with carefully planted and nurtured HABITAT
enhancements on the habitat edge over 7+ years hacked down or ripped out, no
longer has safe habitat.  The main foraging and hunting area for the American Badger
and raptors was violently destroyed, and a large brown roadway that destroyed the
open space aesthetic as well, installed by City contractors.  Everything is wrong about
the City's decisions and actions on this property.  It IS open space, with a possibility
of 5 acres of expansion, not even explored or considered in the new General Plan
update.

In addition, the wildlife corridor mapping project, sponsored by PLAN, which I am
completed, has the Petaluma Valley portion complete.  Your General Plan
Administrator who was MIA and appears to have departed M Group, so there no
longer is a General Plan Administrator, never engaged to learn about the important
Natural Environment part of the General Plan Update - wildlife corridors, different
from riparian corridors, for terrestrial wildlife movement east, west, south and north,
so you do not have this information.  Your consultants have only claimed Petaluma is
adjacent to the Sonoma Valley Wildlife Corridor, which is false.  The Sonoma Valley
Wildlife Corridor is a small wildlife movement area in southeast Sonoma County that
extends north to the Mayacamas Mountains.  Petaluma Valley has six documented
wildlife corridors and IS the connector to many areas of Sonoma County and also to
Marin County, and a connection to the Blue Ridge/Marin coast larger Critical Linkages
movement area of the group Together Bay Area.

The consultants and the M Group, with Brian Oh of Community Development, are
bringing a land use designations workshop to the City Council this evening, with the
GPAC apparent work, which excludes the most important, baseline segment that
should have been studied, understood, and the basis for all residential and



commercial development considerations.  Also, any so-called open space
considerations.  The Petaluma River is not the only natural resource in Petalujma. 
Surrounding land with a variety of habitat types as well as species, our non-human
relatives, who rely on land in Petaluma for survival and migratory activities, should
have been the underlying whole document upon which any development
considerations would be occurring.

Green space would have been a better definition for open space.  Green
space/natural area as well.

When planners compose documents where the Natural Environment was earlier
decided to be the most important element of a General Plan update, along with
Equity, and this does not occur, then we see the documents before you this evening. 
Some applicants to GPAC, including myself, were not appointed.  My environmental
experience in Petaluma, Sonoma County and the Bay Area is in-depth and could
have been relevant and likely helpful for a GPAC membership.  Some of us in the
community who've tried to provide input have not had that input respected or even
followed up for additional input.  

Thus, information that is very important for the future of our Petaluma Natural
Environment exists that has not been included in the informatoin brought to the City
Council this evening, and as far along as this process is supposed to be now, that is a
true misfortune, especially for our habitat types in Petaluma and the species who
were here long before humans as well as those who continue to try and survive here.

I think it should be understandable why some experienced individuals may be close to
disgusted at this point by the fanfare of how great the GPAC is and how much the
community has engaged, and how great the consultants and M Group are, now that a
General Plan Administrator appears to have departed.  I don't recall that the
Department of "Open Government" made that informtion public.  Where is the
General Plan Administrator?

The process of "kind of" including Natural Environment and hearing the M Group
consultants utter the word "habitat" are both disturbing and superficial.  

The City Council majority has made appointments to replace GPAC members who
left, and those members also do not have environmental experience.  I appreciate Bill
Rinehart tried in his capacity as a GPAc member to revisit and re-explore the Work
Group on Environment and Open Space, originally a hodge-podge of multiple pages
of information that had no cohesion and was also incomplete from the earlier iteration
of the Work Group.

I do not see that the greater community - including the LAND and habitat areas in
Petaluma that are not "upstream" or "downstream" of the Petaluma River, have been
served or adequately assessed and considered, at all.

Also, the "upstream" proposals for development designations north of Petaluma
Boulevard North and Payran Street should be minimal to nonexistent, including the



west side of Petaluma Boulevard North.  This transition to rural life is important to
preserve and not exploit further with development.  The Outlets would best be
decreased in size and removed to some extent, with green space and restoration a
priority in that area.

This City Council majority does not have the type of environmental experience that
has been needed to give guidance and direction on Natural Environment, Green
Space, and Open Space.

Susan Kirks



From: Robin Riley
To: -- City Clerk
Subject: Public Comment - City Council
Date: Monday, March 3, 2025 10:21:38 AM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from . Learn why this is important at
https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

Hello City Council, City Staff,

I'm writing in regards to agenda item #4 on the 2025-03-03 agenda – with
great excitement.

As a member of the General Plan Advisory Committee, I've seen first hand
the great lengths that staff, committee members, and members of the
public have gone to in order to produce these frameworks. I'm
particularly proud of the work that's been done over the last several
years, at multiple stages, to solicit input from a broad cross-section
of the community, including many who are frequently underrepresented in
processes like these, so that we can be confident that the General Plan
frameworks represent the collective perspective of a diversity of
participants.

Of note, many of the communities reached in this process frequently
don't have the luxury of spending weekday evenings showing up at city
meetings, whether due to child care or elder care responsibilities,
having to work multiple jobs, or having disabilities. I want us to keep
that in mind as the General Plan update process continues to unfold.

I'll be tuned in to tonight's meeting and I look forward to hearing City
Council's feedback on the Land Use Policy Framework!

Warmly,
Robin

ad astra per aspera 




